Participant Notes

Following are bullet points from a conversation among workshop participants at the Spring 2012 NADD meeting “Recruitment and Retention Strategies for Latino Social Work Faculty and Students” facilitated by Larry Ortiz and Santos Hernandez. Participants were responding to a handout distributed by the presenters and two themes: (a) what is their perceived sense of urgency regarding the growth of the Latino population, the location of their program and their program/university’s response; and, (b) sharing of strategies regarding faculty and student recruitment they have found to be successful. (These observations have been circulated to all of the participants with the understanding these would be posted on the NADD website). 
Linwood Cousins, Director Western Michigan 

linwood.cousins@wmich.edu 
· The western Michigan region has encountered a significant influx of permanently settling Latino residents that had previously worked in the agricultural industry in the region

· Limited numbers of Latina/o students and none on the SSW faculty

· School is endeavoring to engage the community by establishing a presence in Latino serving agencies and Kalamazoo and Grand Rapids

Cheryl Springer, Director Salem State

cheryl.springer@salemstate.edu
· Sizable Latino population living in the region in close geographic proximity to the university

· Fairly significant number of Latina/o BSW students
· The number of Latina/o students enrolling in the MSW program significantly smaller

· Two Latina faculty (full time/tenure track?)

· In region not many social agencies serving Latino families

· Challenge to get faculty interested in doing service projects with agencies that could benefit Latinos

Beth Barol, Widener
bibarol@mail.widener.edu
· Very large Latino community in the rural towns in the county where university is located
· School is engaged in outreach efforts

· A growing number of Latina/o students going through MSW program

· A recently established and growing Latino student organization. The administration is supporting this group’s endeavors and listening to their feedback and suggestion for improvements relating to recruitment, retention and satisfaction of Latino/a students and faculty. We recently held a focus group with them on these issues.
· Difficult time attracting Latina/o faculty

· Utilizing “grow your own” approach to attracting faculty –we have several students with diverse backgrounds working on doctorate in the School’s PHD program

Stephanie Hamm, Director Abilene Christian

stephanie.hamm@acu.edu
· Increase numbers of Latinos enrolling at Abilene Christian in both the graduate and undergraduate programs – church membership not required to attend university
· Difficulty presents around hiring faculty because as a “confessional” university faculty are required to be members of the sponsoring denomination

Dr. Lloyd L. Lyter, Director, Marywood University 
lyter@marywood.edu
· In recent years this area in northeast PA where School is located has become known for its anti-Hispanic sentiment
· Consequently Latino population has been leaving the area

· Few number of Latino students and none on faculty in the SSW

· Challenge is to attract faculty and students to the region

Carolyn Jacobs, Dean, Smith College
sswdean@smith.edu
· Smith is culturally isolated, however, the Latino population has increased in the area
· Latina director of admissions has been very progressive and forward looking in strategies attracting Latina/students to Smith

· School has developed an on-campus two day orientation several weeks before the start of each semester, specifically designed for students of color. Founded on premise that early orientation to the SC culture will improve retention. Strategy seems to be working
· Attracting Latino/a faculty is a challenge because of School’s  (a) location, and (b) commitment to psychodynamic theory

Will C. Rainford, Director, Worden School of Social Service
wcrainford@ollusa.edu
· Difficulty attracting Latino/a faculty in a university that is a HSI
· “Grow your own” model has not been too successful yet as many Latino/a students come from culturally traditional families and find it hard to leave the area to study for doctorate

Stefan Krug, Dean Simmons College

stefan.krug@simmons.edu
· Experienced success retaining students of color through implementation of a pre-matriculation experience – a foundation sponsored 6 week bridge program intended to provide students with resources and strategies to be successful


Andy Safyer Dean Adelphi
 asafyer@adelphi.edu
· Increasingly a diverse student body, with significant Latino representation

· School partnering with a local high school(s) to introduce Latino students to the university
· Three Latino/a faculty in SSW – latest addition result of intentional recruitment strategy

· Finding that issues of intersectionality among the Latino faculty do not guarantee they will connect with each other – Latinos not a monolithic group
· Challenges assisting Latino faculty transitioning from practice to university culture and getting them tenured

Diane Falk, Ph.D., MSW Program Director
Diane.Falk@stockton.edu

· Significant need to hire bi-lingual bicultural social workers in the area
· Difficulty attracting Latino students to graduate social work

· One Latina faculty – result of intentional recruit from corps of field instructors – university provided support of doctoral education and located a suitable  Latina faculty mentor (at another university – thank you Carmen)

 

Carmen Ortiz Hendricks Interim Dean, Wurzweiler School of Social Work
hendricks@yu.edu 

· Schools of SW and NYC NASW Chapter formed a coalition with intention of developing a Latino SW workforce – several strategies have emerged including educating Latino students at all levels of social work preparation  - obtaining funding for scholarships, provide student support including mentoring – highly successful
· This is important dialogue – it should be an integral part of future NADD meetings considering the profundity of the issue

Submitted
Larry Ortiz and Santos Hernandez 
April 12, 2012

